MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD 2ND NOVEMBER 2016


APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Paul Beardshaw.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of October’s meeting was read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING
The Chairman stated that the blue bin that appeared from nowhere was quarter full and decided not to take it to tip due to the fact it would make a mess in car.

John Jenkinson reported that the trip to Warwick was now full and that the bus will pick up from the Beaconsfield at 7am and at Humber Bridge at 7:45am.

It was asked what the situation of the spoil was and Ian Phillips reported that Stablers quoted £13000 for removal, Watts had then been approached and they could do it for £60 a load as and when although a quote is still to be obtained, crushing wouldn’t be possible on site as it requires hard standing and the ground is too soggy. Ian said that he would keep everyone informed as he gets information. 
There have been reports of pilfering happening in the area using the access road where materials, diesel etc have been stolen from local businesses, the farmer appears to be building a barrier and Ian Phillips said he would ask him if he would like more materials from the spoil area.

The Chairman mentioned that the smaller cable is now running the two sewerage pumps only and everything else is running on the new bigger cable the electrician will meet with him to discuss what can be used and any additions that may be required.
TREASURER'S REPORT
The Treasurer read out the financial report for the month, with 184 full members and 41 junior members 65% E R members. Income £557 with expenses £977, the financial standing of the society is still very healthy.
EVENTS
The Events and Publicity Officer reported that there was only one event last month which was NADS with AGM meeting which started at lunch time and continued after the racing had finished.
Events for next year have now been sorted out.
Fireworks and Night sailing is on Saturday 5th November and Ian asked if anyone wanted burgers or hotdogs then to let him know at the end of the meeting and it was also asked for children safety to keep children supervised at all times as it will be darker than normal with the absence of a bonfire.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
All the committee members have been asked to think about nominations for president election over the Christmas period.
The Chairman thanked Paul Davies’s father, Paul Davies and Jacob for all their hard work over the year painting the fence around the lake, along the car park and also maintaining the flower boxes it is very much appreciated.
The Chairman has also requested that anyone taking food to the lake and club house to take their rubbish home with them as we wouldn’t want to attract rats as this would close our catering facilities down.

It was asked what was going to happen about defibrillator training, nothing has been arranged yet but the Chairman said he would ask and arrange.

The Secretary pointed out that due to Brian Hartley’s resignation of being yachting captain a new captain has volunteered to take on the position and has been co opted in by the committee.

The Chairman mentioned that he had a thought of situating a buggy track on the right hand side of the lake due to the original location being taken for the truck section, Ian Phillips reported that the track has already been cut and ready to use however was made difficult by moles digging in the area.

Gordon Bassett mentioned that he had four track passes for Normanton, West Yorkshire if anyone is interested that would give free access for a three hour session, worth around £20 each and have been given to Ian Phillips to give out.

Ken Thorpe had said that the he had looked deeper into the situation of where the club stands regarding the toilet sewage pumps and Yorkshire Water and also with DEFRA. The responsibilities of the pumps remain on site to the mains and Yorkshire Water take over from the mains. The Chairman thanked Ken for his efforts in finding the information out.

The Chairman reported that it is the end of the season for the year with no more meetings until February; he wished everyone stays safe and see you all next year.   
   Alf Lee                                                                                              

  Simon Booth
(Chairman)                                                                                          

   (Secretary)
